
Grange was a small fishing community before 
the coming of the railway in 1857. Wealthy 
businessmen then built some fine houses and 
hotels near the railway station. Marsh land with 
springs, trapped behind the railway, was then 
landscaped into the Ornamental Gardens with 
the large pond we see today. Around 1904 the 
promenade on the seaward side of the railway 
was constructed with an edging of ornamental 
plants.
This walk provides a tour of these amenities 
including the Memorial Gardens and Community 
Orchard together with trees and shrubs of the 
former Yewbarrow Lodge.

Dawn Redwood by the pond in late Autumn

We hope you have enjoyed 
our town’s rich heritage of 
trees. If you have, then please 
come and join us at our 
winter meetings or summer 
field trips.

Our winter talks are held between 
October and March at 7.30pm in the United 
Reformed Church Hall, Kents Bank Road, Grange 
on Friday evenings. Between April and October a 
range of field trips are organised to places that 
offer opportunities to discover and learn about 
wildlife. 
Information about meetings and other activities is 
given on notice boards in the Library, Tourist 
Information Centre and outside the URC Hall.

More local information:
www.grangeoversands.net
www.yourguide2thelakedistrict.co.uk   
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